MINUTES OF A PUBLIC MEETING
COMMUNITY FORUM (TOWN HALL MEETING)
JULY 2, 2019

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: STAFF PRESENT:

MAYOR PRO TEM JOE ASHTON PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR GORDON SMITH
COUNCIL MEMBER DAN CHISHOLM PW ADMIN ASSISTANT MARIA TUEME
COUNCIL MEMBER JOHN CLARIDGE CITY MANAGER MARVIN GREGORY
COUNCIL MEMBER DARREN HOUK EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT JAMES MYRICK

DEPUTY POLICE CHIEF CHUCK STEWART

COUNCTL MEMBERS ABSENT:

MAYOR EARWOOD
COUNCIL MEMBER STEVE HOLLAND

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting started at 6:03 P.M.

PWD Gordon Smith gave an update on the infrastructure improvements under the TWDB
Funding Program:

Phase 1 Water-Bid was awarded to Excel 4 Construction. Project began March 2019 and is
scheduled for 365 construction days. Notices will be issued to each resident on the projects
prior to any construction. The project on Churchill is complete except for minor clean up that
remains. Currently on River Oaks Blvd, a 12" water main is being installed from Ohio Garden to
Churchill.  The project will consist of replacing 20,450 feet of water mains. The streets
remaining are: River Oaks Blvd, Ohio Garden, Robert’s Cut Off, Shady Oak, Club Oak, Schieme,
Asbury, Sam Calloway, Makarwich Court and a section tie in at the Merritt/Hassett intersection.

Phase 2 Sewer-Bid was awarded to IPR Construction. Project began June 2019 on Taylor
Street. This project consists of 25,262 feet of line, 87 manholes, and 405 services reconnects.

The remaining streets affected are Thomas (which will start about July 9™), Club Oak, Shady
Oak, Roberts Cut Off, Barbara Road, Blackstone, James, Andrea Court, Schieme, and a section

of River Oaks Blvd.
PWD Smith briefly went over the revised Annual Water Quality Report.

Questions were asked about Meandering Road, recycling and garbage collection. A request was
made about wanting speed bumps after the new water lines were installed on Yale.

THERE WAS NO OFFICIAL ACTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL TAKEN.

At approximately 6:42 p.m. the community forum (Town Hall Meeting) ended.

APPROVED:

Herman Eapwbod, Mayor

Paula Luck, City Secretary




